HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 11 June 2007 
Eureka School, Dunsmore Way, Midway.
PRESENT
Councillors – Mrs P Worthington (Chair), R Bell (Vice-Chair), D Jenkinson, A Jones, R Shadrack, D Tagg, D Adams, Mrs J Burley, C Dobson, A Sherratt, I Harper, N Tilley, Mrs J Slawson and P Murray
APOPOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors   G Wheat.

ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council 
	
	PUBLIC PARTCIPATION
None



	51/07

	MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 14 May 2007 and the Recreation Sub Committee of 8 June.
RESOLVED The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest

1. Councillor A Jones  under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote
2. Councillor Mrs Worthington declared an interest in Item 53/07/1 and took no part in the debate.

3. Councillors Jenkinson, Slawson and Worthington declared an interest in Item 59/07 – Dethick Hall as they were part of the Management Committee.

	52/07

	POLICE MATTERS

1. Parish Councillors from the Midway area were concerned by the lack of a police presence around the area. Councillor Adams assured the meeting that PC Kelly regularly patrols the Midway area. 
2. Councillor Mrs J Burley felt that the Goseley area was well policed at present.

3. Councillor Murray added that overall police cover in the area had reduced from 4 to 3 officers.
4. Councillor Dobson reported that he had followed a police car along Ticknall Road which at times exceeded the speed limits.
RESOLVED Clerk to write to the Police.



	53/07


	MATTERS ARISING

Clerk’s outstanding Action Report

The actions were received and noted. 
1. Councillor Bell reported that he has had further discussions with Tony Sylvester at SDDC Planning Department in respect of f/p 33 at Netherhall. He said that the trees that had been removed were not covered by the existing TPO as they were not present at the time of the Order. Other trees had been removed from outside the developer’s ownership. Tony Sylvester suggested that a new Order is made which would be more prescriptive. 
2. Councillor J Slawson said the Tower Road sign had been installed poorly.

3. Clerk was asked to contact SDDC re working at Pinfold Cottage.

4. The Clerk reported that the new telegraph poles along Ticknall Road were not in Hartshorne. Councillor Jones added that the County Council were concerned about the proximity of the poles to the road and had been in contact with BT.

5. Councillor Tagg reported that he had been issued with a Graffiti kit from the District Council.

	54/07
	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS

1. Councillor Sherratt reported that due to the height of the hedge it was difficult to see along Netherhall Lane from Dunnsmoor Lane. Councillor Bell reported that he had just cut the hedge this morning. The Parish council expressed there thanks to Councillor Bell.
2. Councillor Shadrack reported that the street name plate of Springhill had been removed. The Clerk reported that he had spoken to SDDC and they will be repairing the timber support shortly and the sign will be then reinstated.


	55/07
	PARISH NEWSLETTER & PARISH DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2006/7
Nothing to report. 

	56/07

	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS
1. Councillor Bell circulated the minutes of the Recreation sub committee of 8 June. Councillor Bell had also circulated a copy to SDDC.
2. Councillor Dobson queried whether the MUGA’s should be open sided. Councillor Bell said it was both a cost and safety issue.

3. Councillor Bell clarified that Option 1 at Salisbury Drive preferred.

4. The Clerk reported that the Lottery grant submission by the Play Strategy Group (SDDC) had been successful and Salisbury Drive should benefit with some additional funding for play equipment.

5. It was agreed that a site meeting with SDDC should be arranged as soon as possible 9NOTE arranged for Tuesday 19 June).
6. Council Murray said he would check locally to obtain a plaque for the Best Allotment competition It was also agreed that the judging would take place towards the end of July. 

	57/07

	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No. 9 2007 0554 FH the erection of a replacement porch and new roof to garage and conservatory at 79 Woodville Road, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 0531 O outline application (all matters except for scale and means of access to be reserved) for residential development of land to the rear of 11 Church street, Hartshorne.

· Reg No. 9 2007 0622 FH the erection of extensions at 2 Millpool Close, Hartshorne.

There were no comments on any of the above applications
· Councillor Bell reported that he had received a letter from a resident on Woodville Road expressing there objections to that alterations proposed at the Bulls Head and queried why the Parish had had not objected to the application. Councillors said that they had discussed the application at length at the last Parish Council meeting and they were not in a position to change their views. 
Granting of Planning Permission

None received

Refusal of Planning Permission

None received

Appeal in respect of Outline Planning application
None received



	58/07

	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq No.

Pay

Details

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary - June

218.74

R Smith

Expenses

30.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages - June

360.33

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

J Storer

Audit of Parish Accounts 2006/7

38.75

Inland Revenue

Income Tax and NI Contribution 1st qtr

686.33

Goseley Community Centre 

Parish Council meeting

16.00

Community Transport

Transport for April

70.00

SDDC

Printing of 2 newsletters

256.46

RESOLVED 

            The above are approved for payment.
1. The Clerk reported that the Accounts for 2006/7 had now been Internally Auditored and there were no comments. The accounts should now been signed and forward to the Audit Commission.
2. A new Model Code of Conduct had been circulated to all members of the Parish Council.

RESOLVED The Model Code of Conduct is adopted by the Parish Council. 


	59/07
	Correspondence
General Correspondence

· SDDC – Annual Civic Council Meeting 29 May.

· SDDC – Council Meeting 24 May 2007.
· SDDC – Nappucino’s at Sharpe’s Pottery Museum

· DCC – Derbyshire Youth Service, involvement with Parish Councils.

· DCC – Derbyshire Directory

· DCC – Child Car Seat Checking Events 2007
· Community Environmental Action Projects
· Dethick Hall – Request for additional funding for improvements
RESOLVED Proposed by Councillor Sherratt and seconded by Councillor Shadrack that £1500.00 be donated to the Dethick Hall subject to the submission of their latest set of published accounts.
.
· SDDC – Fire Risk Assessment on Pavilion at Goseley recreation ground.
Councillors were concerned about the detailed Assessment for a changing room that was used only once a week.

RESOLVED that the report be returned to SDDC asking them to put in place the recommended alterations
DALC Circulars

· Circular No. 14/2007 - DALC – Election for Executive Committee 2007-2011

   DALC – Parish Councils Representation on Standards Committees

· Circular No. 15/2007 – Further Training at Tibshelf

· Circular No. 15/2007 - SATELLITE NAVIGATION SYSTEMS



	60/07
	Date of Next Meeting

Monday 9 July 2007 at Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne. 
Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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